Brief Summary of FS Meeting 

January 19, 2010

· The Faculty Senate is hosting speaker Marcus Bousquet, who will be on campus January 28th and 29th to present a lecture and workshop.  A book discussion was previously held January 14th.  
· A Leadership Retreat is scheduled for January 22nd.  

· Snow Emergency Closure Group. Provost Grobsmith is asking for a second representative from the Faculty Senate to serve on this committee.  Reed Riner currently is the current member to that committee.  Karen Jarret-Snyder volunteered.   

· Senate Bill -1011 has been introduced at the State Legislature.  This bill deals with allowing concealed weapons on campus.  It is currently under consideration only.  We will keep an eye on this.

· A sheet entitled “Guidelines for Communication with Elected Officials” was distributed.  This was drafted by Christy Farley for President Haeger. Questions were raised and discussion centered on:

· Impromptu opportunity to have a guest lecture may not allow time to complete requirements included in the guidelines

· Suggestion was made to revise the language of the guidelines  

· Student learning and curriculum design RFP.  Karen Pugliesi elaborated: 

· This is a call for RFPs from Chairs, Directors, and Deans inviting groups of faculty to work together in a facilitated process to analyze the curriculum in their areas and look at ways to redesign curricula to achieve desired goals effectively and align with the larger themes within the university.  

· Tom Paradis, Director of Academic Assessment, has distributed a Liberal Studies Survey to all faculty for review and comment.  

· On January 7th Bill attended an emergency session of the Arizona Board of Governors (ABOR).  Key Discussion:  

· Legislature decision to defer monies from the general fund away from the universities.  

· President Calderon sent a letter to the Governor stating that the universities can handle this situation for another 30 days, but after that they would be in great difficulty

· A second draft of the Strategic Plan was sent electronically to all faculty with feedback requested.  Any feedback will be considered for incorporation into the third draft.  

· Allen Reich spoke about FS dues.  Electronic sign up forms were sent to all faculty and hard copies of forms were also available at the meeting along with posters for bulletin boards. 

· Blase Scarnati presented the final draft of the Recommendations of Global Learning Subcommittee for consideration.  A motion was made to accept the recommendations.  Discussion followed re: 
· how success will be measured within the colleges; 

· was there a choice of not “buying in” if the motion is passed; 

· concern that outside forces would tell a discipline what to do; 

· why pass this when many disciplines are already doing this; 

· mandates rather than recommendations.  
· The motion passed 24 yeas; 14 nays; 5 abstentions. 
· Provost Grobsmith stated that she will be presenting a final report on her macro budget at the upcoming Leadership Retreat.  

· Liz announced that as of today there are 43 people retiring this year under the president’s incentive program.  
